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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   
through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  
by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

Some are last who will be first.Some are last who will be first.Some are last who will be first.Some are last who will be first.    
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St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986  

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Sabrina Queen,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                                                                 

Chris Leach, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neault. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Nate Svoboda                                natesvoboda@gmail.com 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday, Tuesday & Friday   9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30                                                
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website  or contact          

Jan Jacobs, Bookkeeper                                                                                
janjacobs@wideopenwest.com     

for more information 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of August 17 & 18, 2013 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  16,983.22 
Loose Offering            $    2,256.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    2,422.75 
Facility Maintenance           $       480.00 
Debt Reduction            $         88.00    
Misc Income                    $     2,514.00 
Total Income            $  24,743.97 
Budgeted Income per week           $   26,619.23 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/13- 8/18/13)            $    161,492.74 
YTD Budgeted Income (7/1/13-8/18/13)         $    186,334.61 

  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
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IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
Hello all! 

Photography Dates                
and Times 

September 3—2-8pm 

September 4 —2-8pm 

September 5—-2-8pm 

September 6—2-8pm 

September 7—9-3pm 

 

September 9—2-8pm 

September 10—2-8pm 

September 11—2-8pm 

September 12—2-8pm 

September 13—2-8pm 

September 14—9-3pm 

Well can you believe that next weekend is Labor Day already, where did the summer go? 
 
As you know we have been talking about the picture directory we are going to be doing in September.  I do hope all of you   
are signing up to have your photos taken so we can have the directory as full as possible.  The great thing about a picture            
directory is it allows parishioners to put names to faces that they do not know.  So the more of you that come and get that 
photo taken, the better it is for the entire community.  On top of it all, you get a free 8x10 photo!  Can you beat that? I don’t 
think so.  Remember, you can sign up for a time to get the photo taken on line.  So please I hope that everyone can participate 
in the directory. 
 
On this, the 21st Sunday of Ordinary time, I ask you to reflect on the following as you head home today: 
 
Is it possible to hide the intentions of your heart from God? 
Does God see your action in the same way that the world measures worth? 
Is there anything that is not forgivable by God? 
Would you act differently if the measure of your actions was from God? 
 
Grant us Prudence in proportion to our power, Wisdom in proportion to our science and Humaneness in proportion to our 
wealth and might.  Bless our earnest will to help all races and people to travel in freindship on the road to justice, liberty and 
lasting peace. 
 
Grant us above all to see that our ways are not necessarily your ways, that we cannot fully penetrate the mystery of your 
designs and that the very storm of power now waging on this earth reveals your hidden will and inscrutible decision.  Grant us 
to see your face in the lightning of this cosmic storm, O God of holiness, merciful to all.  Grant us to seek peace where it is truly 
to be found!  In your will, O God is our peace! Amen. (Merton, Thomas, Dialogues With Silence) 
 
Peace 
 
Fr Ron Richards 

To register go to our website at 
www.stjohnneumann.us and 

click on the link.  If you are  
unable to register on line,            

register in the Gathering Area 
after all Masses this weekend 

or call the Parish Office for         
assistance 



Cucchi’s Corner                                                                  
rick@stjohnneumann.net 
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PHYSICAL QUALIFICATIONS: 

Must be able to carry light musical notes  

across the sanctuary.  Must have sufficient  

vision to see the director.  

 

EXPERIENCE:   

No application will be accepted from persons  

who have not sung, hummed or whistled in the  

bathtub or shower at some time. 

 

BEGINNING WAGE:  

Increased satisfaction and joy in the  

service to God. 

 

FRINGE BENEFITS:  

Social Security.  We promise you the  

security of social fellowship with other  

choir members. 

HOURS:  

Thursday evenings from 7:00 to 9:00.   

Sunday mornings from 10:00 to 11:30AM.   

There are occasional opportunities for overtime. 

RETIREMENT: 

Generally determined by printed notes getting  

too small; the hymnal too heavy; notes too high; sanctuary  

too hot or too cold; or the organist unable to play the  

notes you sing! 

INTERESTED?  Contact Rick Cucchi   or  

come to the first rehearsal in the St. Cecelia Room on 

September 5th at 7:00pm! 



What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to 
talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask                 
questions, and support through your grieving  process. 
It is for people who have lost someone  in their lives.  All 
are  welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call 
Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   please call 
Regina Adams for an appointment at  313-268-6951.         
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The Sermon on the Mount 

After the call of the            
disciples, Matthew has     
Jesus climbing the top of a 
mountain, sitting down and 
teaching.  The words Jesus 
speaks are what we now call 
the Sermon on the Mount.  It 
is the most analyzed, most 
contested and most          
influential moral and        
religious discourse in      
human history.  It is on the 

mountain that Matthew has gathered the       
teaching of Jesus together in words which have 

reverberated through the centuries. 

Come and listen and share anew the              
living Word of the Sermon with your spouse, 

friends and neighbors. 

 

Please register through the Parish Office.  There is 
a $25.00 tuition for these sessions.  Scholarships 

are available.  

 

Wednesdays 

September 11 - October 9, 2013 

7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 

  

Mary Joel Zobro, RSM 

 

WIDOWED?   SEPARATED?   DIVORCED? 
 

“BEGINNING EXPERIENCE” is a healing weekend for 
those who find themselves alone.  The program helps 
grieving, single again persons emerge from the             
darkness of grief into the light of a new beginning, 
and move into the future with renewed hope.  It’s a 
weekend away for a lifetime of change. 
 
 “BEGINNING EXPERIENCE” was founded by a            
Catholic nun and rooted in the Christian tradition .  
www.beginningexperience.org 
 
A “BEGINNING EXPERIENCE” weekend will be held on 
September 13, 14 & 15, 2013. 
 
For more information call: 
 
Peggy (248) 299-5503 
 
Ralph (586) 722-3011 
 
Bob (586) 248-1643 
 
Ilene (586) 747-0223 

 

Ask about our K—8                         
Catholic Schools 

www.SpiritusSanctus.org 

K-8 Private Catholic Schools, est. 1997 
 
Administered by  Plymouth Ann Arbor 
The Dominican  10450 Joy Rd. 4101 E. Joy Rd.  
Sisters of Mary,  734-414-8430 734-996-3855 
Mother of the  
Eucharist 



FA I T H  W O R K S        Gene Kijek 
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Jesuit Fr. Thomas Reese reports that 

Pope Francis provided a vision for the 

Church in his talks to the Latin American 

Conference of Bishops. 

What does Pope Francis suggest? 

  We need a church unafraid of going forth into 
their night. We need a church capable of meeting them 
on their way. We need a church capable of entering into 
their conversation. We need a church able to dialogue 
with those disciples who, having left Jerusalem behind, 
are wandering aimlessly, alone, with their own disap-
pointment, disillusioned by a Christianity now considered 
barren, fruitless soil, incapable of generating meaning. … 
 Are we still a church capable of warming hearts? 
A church capable of leading people back to Jerusalem? 
Of bringing them home? Jerusalem is where our roots 
are: Scripture, catechesis, sacraments, community, friend-
ship with the Lord, Mary and the apostles. … Are we still 
able to speak of these roots in 
Francis then presented practical challenges for the Brazil-

ian (and other) bishops that follow from this ecclesiol-

ogy: 

 Unless we train ministers capable of warming 
people's hearts, of walking with them in the night, of 
dialoguing with their hopes and disappointments, of 
mending their brokenness, what hope can we have for 
our present and future journey? 
 There is need, then, for a greater appreciation of 
local and regional elements. Central bureaucracy is not 
sufficient; there is also a need for increased collegiality 
and solidarity." What is needed is "not unanimity, but 
true unity in the richness of diversity. 
The church's legacy is transmitted through witness, and 

"one needs to hand it over personally, to touch the one 

to whom one wants to give, to relay, this inheritance." 

 We need a church capable of rediscovering the 
maternal womb of mercy. Without mercy we have little 
chance nowadays of becoming part of a world of 
'wounded' persons in need of understanding, forgiveness, 
love. 
 Let us not reduce the involvement of women in 
the church, but instead promote their active role in the 
ecclesial community. By losing women, the church risks 
becoming sterile. 
In speaking to the coordinating committee of CELAM, 

Francis continued to flesh out his agenda for the bishops. 

 Do we see to it that our work, and that of our 
priests, is more pastoral than administrative?" 
 Are we creating a proactive mindset? Do we pro-
mote opportunities and possibilities to manifest God's 
mercy?" 
 Do we make the lay faithful sharers in the mis-
sion?" 
 Do diocesan and parish councils, "whether pas-

toral or financial, provide real opportunities for lay-
people to participate  

 

Do you know someone  

who has never been baptized?  

who has talked about becoming a Catholic? 

who hasn’t completed                                                 
the Sacraments of Initiation? 

who wants to be updated in the Catholic Faith? 
 

Then invite that person to contact me! 

We are forming a group  

for the ADULT FAITH INQUIRY, 

to begin on Wednesday, September 11. 
 

Lay Catholics make up 99% of the church.  

Our witness to the role of Jesus in our life  

affects others greater than any Papal declaration  

or slick marketing campaign. 
 

Invite someone to come to know Jesus                                 
in the Catholic community of faith.      

 in pastoral consultation, organization and planning? 

 Do we give the laity the freedom to continue 
discerning, in a way befitting their growth as disciples, 
the mission which the Lord has entrusted to them? Do 
we support them and accompany them, overcoming the 
temptation to manipulate them or infantilize them? 

The center is Jesus Christ. Missionary discipleship does 

not allow for self-absorption or self-centeredness. "Either 

it points to Jesus Christ or it points to the people to 

whom he must be proclaimed," Francis said. Neither the 

missionary nor the church is the "center," he proclaimed. 

"The center is Jesus Christ, who calls us and sends us 

forth." When the church "makes herself the 'center,' she 

becomes merely functional, and slowly but surely turns 

into a kind of NGO." (non-government organization) 

WWWWHEREHEREHEREHERE    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    

    CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    GGGGENEENEENEENE                gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 



Page 7  In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

Queen’s Quotes from                                               

Religious Formation 

By: Sabrina Queen at 
squeen@stjohnneumann.us 

Greetings and Salutations, 

In today’s Gospel, Jesus uses the image of a narrow doorway to the kingdom of heaven.  This makes me think of a big 
beautiful wooden door with a very vibrant golden key hole.  Right now we have to peek and squint and still can’t see all 
that is going on inside. We can only imagine that when that door is open how wonderful it will be.  First we must think 
about the divisions that exist in our schools, workplaces, social circles.  Are there people that treat you as “the last”?  We 
need to make a conscientious effort this week to overcome all divisions and treat every encounter as preparation to share 
in Jesus’ banquet, where we all are welcome.  What do you imagine it will be like to eat in the kingdom of God? 

I would like to send a big THANK YOU shout out to Mrs. Susan Sanders for volunteering to join us on the Faith Unwrapped 
Design Team.  We are so blessed to have you.  Thank you for answering our plea.   

Also, at this time we are in need of Catechists and Assistant Catechists for our early elementary grade levels.  If you would 
like to volunteer please call me in the Religious Formation office.   

Upcoming Events… 

Wednesday, 9/4/13 - First Communion/First Reconciliation Parent Registration Meeting, 10:00am and again at 7:00pm.  We 
ask that one parent attends one meeting time.  We will meet in the Youth Room. 

Saturday, 9/7/13 Final Call for Religious Formation Registration, 9:00am- 12noon.  Please meet us in the Youth Room. 

9/9/13 - (Monday) Catechist Meeting 6pm-7pm.  Please note: due to Lifetouch Photography we will be meeting in the Youth 
Room. 

9/10/13 - (Tuesday) Catechist Meeting 6pm-7pm.  Please note: due to Lifetouch Photography we will be meeting in the 
Youth Room. 

Monday and Tuesday, September 16-17 RELGIOUS FORMATION SESSIONS BEGIN.  We are looking forward to a wonderful 
year. 

Have a great week everyone and remember…It’s Cool to be Catholic! 

Peace and Prayers!   

Sabrina 

VOCATIONS CONVOCATION: Pray for Vocations! 

Blessed Monstrance for Vocations coming to the Archdiocese of Detroit 

On Saturday, September 14, 2013, the Office of Priestly Vocations will host a morning of prayer for vocations at the             
Cathedral of the Blessed Sacrament.  A special monstrance, blessed by the late Pope John Paul II will be at the Blessed            
Sacrament Cathedral with adoration from 10:00 a.m. until closing Benediction at 12:00 p.m.  All the faithful of Detroit are 
invited to come and pray for vocations during that time.  Pope John Paul II will be canonized a saint of the Roman Catholic 
Church this year.  In 2004 he blessed six monstrances to travel the world to encourage prayer for vocations.  Our diocese 
needs good and holy men and women to consider the priesthood and religious life.  Come to the Cathedral to pray!  

A seminar for New Vocation Committee Members will also be held at the Cathedral on September 14, 2013 from 12:00 - 1:00 
p.m.  If your parish would like to form a Parish Vocation Committee register online to attend! 

For more information visit our website: www.detroitpriest.com.  Follow us on Facebook: Office of Priestly Vocations or  
Twitter @DetroitPriest. 

Vocations, one of the seven mission priorities for the Archdiocese of Detroit! 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”    

YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            CCCCCCCCCCCCHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRIS            LLLLLLLLLLLLEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACH            

 

I hope everyone is enjoying the last few weeks of summer. Please say a special prayer for our college           
students who are beginning to move back into dorms this week. Let them know that you will be thinking 
about them when you see them at Mass this weekend! 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Teenagers- If any teenagers are interested in either joining the Catholic 
Church or completing the Sacraments of Initiation, please contact me in the parish office. Depending on 
interest we can begin a Teen’s Faith Inquiry group to help young people explore these Sacraments and the 
meaning of participating in the Catholic Church. Regardless, I will work with each individual teen to meet 
their specific needs and circumstances. 
 

Middle School Adult Team- The first planning/brainstorming meeting for the Middle School Adult Team has 
been scheduled for 7:00pm on Wednesday, August 28th. If you are still interested in participating but have 
not contacted me, please do so ASAP! See my article in last week’s bulletin (linked on the Youth Ministry 
Blog) for a greater description of the role our adult volunteers play in youth ministry. 
 

Mailing Lists- There will be a table in the Gathering Space after all of the Masses this weekend where teens, 
alumni and parents can sign up to be on our various youth ministry mailing lists. Important updates will         
always be in the bulletin but the best ways to stay informed are to join our e-mail list and to “Like” our page 
on Facebook! Make sure to stop by the table after Mass to learn more about how to stay connected! 
 

Remember that the Kick-Off for High School Youth Ministry will be Wednesday, September 18 at 7:00pm 
and the Kick-Off for Middle School Youth Ministry will be Thursday, September 26 at 7:00pm. Mark your 
calendars! As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of assistance to you or your family! 
 

-Chris Leach 
cleach@stjohnneumann.us 
(734) 455-5910 x 20 

Easy on the Joints 

7 Weeks $42.00  Monday, September 23—Monday, November 4  10:00am—11:00am  
a portion of class fees donated to SJN                  Instructor:  Joe Mason 

Gentle Aerobic movements. Balance and strength training, light weight training,   
followed by Yoga oriented strength and stretch work. 

 

Brochures are available in the Gathering Area 
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Women’s Regional Catholic Bible Study: Come and fellowship with women from a wide 
number of parishes as we participate in Catholic Scripture Study International.  This year we 
will be studying the book of Hebrews and the book of James.  Our DVD lecturers for the study 
will be Fr. Mitch Pacwa and Jeff Cavins.  We meet from mid Sept. to mid May, 10:00AM to 
12:00 PM on Thursday mornings at St. John Neumann parish, 44800 Warren Rd. Canton.  The 
cost for the year is $70.00, increasing to $75.00 if registering after Sept. 1st.  Childcare is            
available for children age 6 and under.  Children’s registration is limited. For more information 
call Sue Middlemis 248-344-0246 or email wcbs.css@hotmail.com. 

Wine Tasting and Silent Auction 

Save the Date – Friday, September 27, 2013 

The Resurrection Parish Wine Tasting and Silent Auction will 
on Friday, September 27, 2013 at St. John Neumann Parish! 
Put the Wine Tasting on your calendar so you won’t miss a fun
-filled evening of fellowship, wine tasting and the chance to 
bid on some awesome auction items. 

 All proceeds from ticket sales and the Silent Auction are used 
to support the operations of the LaMora Medical Clinic in El 
Salvador.  

Tickets are available at  

localwineevents.com 

The LaMora Clinic Committee 

Save the date for Gabriel Richard High School 
Founders Day and Alumni Weekend 

*Fri., Sept. 13—Home Football Game at 7pm 

Sat. Sept. 14—Founders Day Golf Outing 

Sat. Sept. 14 Evening– Vegas Dinner & Live Band 

Sun., Sept. 15 11:00am -  Alumni Mass at St. Cyprian 

 

Find us on Facebook and our website 

 

Come and join us at this GR-eat event! 

SVDP BUNDLE DAYS 

We will be collecting clothing, small working                     
appliances, and knick-knacks. 

Collection Days are September 14 & 15. 

 

Join us as we walk in Solidarity as Friends of 
the Poor on Saturday, September 28th.  

What:  Friends of the Poor Walk 

When:  Saturday, September 28th  

Where:  Milliken State Park—1900 Atwater 
St., Detroit, MI.  48207 

Time:  Registration at 9:00am; Walk begins at 
10:00am 

Who: YOU! 

Register online at www.fopwalk.org 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, August 26 Tuesday, August 27 Wednesday, August 28 

1 Thessalonians 1:1-5,8b-10 1 Thessalonians 2:1-8  1Thessalonians 2:9-13                                      

Matthew 23:13-22 Matthew 23:23-26  Matthew 23:27-32 

       

        

Thursday, August 29 Friday, August 30 Saturday, August 31                

St. John the Baptist 1 Thessalonians 4:1-8  1 Thessolonians 4:9-11       

1 Thessalonians 3:7-13 Matthew 25:1-13  Matthew 25:14-30 

Mark 6:17-29 

                

TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Sunday, September 1, 2013  

Sirach 3:17-18, 20, 28-29     Hebrews 12:18-19,22-24a   Luke 14:1,7-14 

     

Monday, August 26, 9:00a.m.    

Patricia Nagel (Family) 

Tuesday, August 27,  9:00 a.m.                                                   

SJN Parish Family 

Friday, August 30 

Gustavo Cardona (Family) 

Harry Kasbarian (SJN Parish Family) 

Bob Lewandowski (Judy Lewandowski) 

Int. of Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Walter & Bernice Wawrzynowicz (Arlene Ladell) 

Saturday, August 31, 4:30p.m. 

Ada Marie Dupont (Fred Dupont) 

Sophie & Joseph Gostomski (Family) 

Irma Lindner (Family) 

Lisa McMaster (SJN Parish Family) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Special Intention (Family) 

Sunday, September 1 

8:30a.m. 

SJN Parish Family 

10:30 a.m. 

Stella Rys  (Rosanna Majszak) 

12:30 p.m. 

Int. Carole Montilla Agoncillo  (Rene Montilla) 

Vincenzo, Loretta, & Angelo Fiorini  (Florence Family) 

Josephine & Edward Majka  ( Phillip Majka) 

Genevieve Michalowski (Family) 

Int.  Luz Montilla  ( Family) 

 

 

 

    

Sunday, August 25 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

Monday, August 26 

9:00am  Liturgy 

6:30pm  Square Dancing 

Tuesday, August 27 

9:00am  Liturgy 

7:00pm  Neumann’s Needlers 

Wednesday, August 28 

6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 

7:00 pm   OA 

7:00 pm   FA 

8:00 pm  AA 

Thursday, August 29 

7:30pm   Women’s AA 

Friday, August 30 

8:15am  Stations of the Cross 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, August 31                          

4:30pm  Liturgy 

Sunday, September 1 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

 

 NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE                                          
St. John Neumann                                                                         
Monday, Tuesday and Friday 9:00 AM                                  
Friday—Adoration  9:30AM-6:30PM 

St. Thomas a’Becket                                                                      
Tuesday    7:00PM                         
Wednesday and Thursday  9:00AM                        
Wednesday—Adoration             1 0:00AM-5:00PM 

Resurrection                                                                              
Tuesday and Friday  8:30AM                             
Thursday—Adoration  2:00PM-6:30PM 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 

 
 
 
August 26   
      
    
August 27  Helen O’Flynn (1980) 
  Anthony DeMink (1997) 
  Matthew Schulz (2000) 
      
    
August 28  Mary “Vivian” Gerres (2001) 
      
     
August 29  Edward J. Chaivre (1981) 
  Edward Majka (1989) 
  Sharlene Visco  (1992) 
  Edward Fitzgerald (1993) 
  Aaron (Mike) Leonard (1999) 
  Josephine Majka (2003) 
  Leah Anzenberger (2007) 
  Charlotte Turbiak (2010) 
  
     
August 30  Leonard Sutton  (1986) 
  Barbara Beccaccio  (2000) 
  Thomas Antaya   (2001) 
  Kenneth W, Kramer (2008) 
  
August 31  Angelo Manini (2001) 
  Anthony Anzenberger (2007) 
  Lottie Onopa (2007) 
     
   
September 1  Constance Kostin  (1999) 
  Robert Shrimpton (2003) 
  Vera Keshishian  (2007) 
    
   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

*Susan Aho 
*Richard Bargowski 
Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn 
Tommy Bohn 
*Rick Cigile 
Angela Colon 
*Sonia Culver 
Ginny Cummins 
*Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
*Donald Dennington 
*Pat Dennington 
Urbano Domingo 
*Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Rebecca Horton 
*Dawn Johnson 
*Brittany Kipfmiller 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
*Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
*Liz Lopez 
Frank Luedtke 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Lindsay Miller 
*Dennis Mullally 

*Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
*Robert Naumoff 
*John Neault 
Dan O’Brien 
Justin Paffenroth 
*John Predmesky 
William Premin 
Dan Prichard 
*Holly Ranta 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
*Marti Ruedger 
Kay Ruth 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
*Pat Shankie 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
*Patricia Solodon 
*Walter Stang 
*Monteen Stafiej 
*Ralph Tonak 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
*Peter Young 
Hilde Zajac 
*Ron Ziemba 
*Charlotte Zub 
 
*Indicates parishioner 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

Capt. David Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Drew Butler 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Capt. Justin Foley 

Sgt. Forney 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

SN Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

SPC John Edward Watkins 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 
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Vocations Chalice 

A Program of Awareness                         

and Prayer for Vocations 

The Vocations Chalice is a tangible 
way of increasing awareness of      
vocations to the priesthood, the        
permanent deaconate, and the          
consecrated life.  Images create        
attitudes, and attitudes lead to          
actions.  Children will be asking       
questions and more people will be   
talking about vocations, and the       
priesthood, in particular.   

 

To sign up to host the Vocations                 
Chalice, please email your request to: 

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us 

 

St. John Neumann Parish gratefully         

acknowledges 

 

Rick and Carol Benoit 

 

For hosting the Chalice and Praying           
for Vocations this past week                       

in their home! 
 

Four million Americans are afflicted with                   
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded         
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to       

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The      
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third          

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to  call  
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

 

Women’s Spirituality Group 

Please join us. We will be reading Twelve 
Steps to a Compassionate Life, by Karen 
Armstrong and gathering monthly to explore 
our questions and reflections in our journey 
of faith.  

Meetings will be facilitated by Sr. Arlene 
Kosmatka. OP. 

First meeting: Tuesday, Sept. 3 at 7:00 pm. 

The following meetings will be on the first 
Monday of the month. 

Questions? Call Vicki Wasylyshyn at             
734-416-9405. 

YOUNG AT HEART 

TRIP REMINDER 

Just a reminder for those going on the trip to        
Caesars Windsor on Tuesday, September 3rd, that 

our bus will leave St. John Neumann at 12:30pm and 
return approximately 7:30pm.  Looking forward to 

welcoming you onboard!  

Jim Stager 

Trip Coordinator 

459-2565 

SJN has 2 openings for 5/6 grade girl volleyball             
players. Practice is now underway, 
with the season opening in Mid 
September. For more info or to  
register contact athletic Director 
Walt Marek at  734 455-5910 ext 31 

St. John Neumann’s Holy Rollers 
bowling league is looking for adult 
women & men for the upcoming 
season at Super Bowl in           Can-
ton.  We have members of a wide 
range of ability and age and bowl on 
alternating Friday nights.  Please 
contact Steve     Girolamo at 734-

981-4684 if you have interest. 


